BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting: Tuesday 19th June 2012, 7.15 pm. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Stephen George (Chair), John Kirkman, Philip Righton, Peter Smithson. Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely, 

1. Apologies: John Child, John Pritchett, Frank Richardson, Lynn Smith, and Rob Wilks.

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting: agreed as a correct record.

3. Reports

a. Chair

i. The BAG web site was back up and running normally within a day or so following a mix-up over the renewal fee, which has now been resolved.

ii. The Bradway bounds walk took place on 27 May and attracted between 15 and 20 people. Many thanks to Tony Smith for leading the walk. The future of the walk will need to be considered later in the year

iii. The District Scouts lit a Jubilee Beacon on the Recreation Ground on the evening of 4 June, followed by fireworks. Some 700 people turned up, and the occasion was a great success.

iv. Poynton Woods footpaths. Following a site meeting with John Gilpin and Tony Andrews from SCC on 17 April agreement was reached on the improvements that could be made. All materials will be provided by John Gilpin and Tony Andrews. The work is planned for the weekend of 7-8 July and the wider membership will be circulated asking for further helpers to assist those who have already volunteered.  A further site visit will be held prior to the event to ensure that work plans are clear and can be communicated to all involved. The Beauchief Environment Group has offered support for Monday 9 July to assist in finishing off any outstanding work.

v. During the site visit John Gilpin's attention was drawn to the clearance work taking place on the railway banking leading to Bradway tunnel. Information was passed to the head of the Ecology Team, Richard Harris who has confirmed that the company are complying with all relevant legislation. 

vi. An email consultation within the Committee on whether to attend a Third Sector Café session about new funding for feasibility studies on the ownership of buildings for not-for-profit organisations produced a consensus that we should not consider acquiring a building as it would be too much of a commitment for us to sustain. As a result, no place has been reserved at the session. 

vii. It is understood that the NatWest Bank premises have been sold to property developers who wish to divide it into two shop units with a view to selling or letting them.

b. Secretary

i. Emails have been sent to SCC providing information on the volume and type of HGVs using Twentywell Lane and Bradway Road. Councillor Ross is aware of the issue and is pushing for the introduction of at least better signage and preferably weight restrictions.

ii. No further communications have been received in respect of the Village Green application relating to the Old School Field.

iii. The next South West Community Assembly meeting is on Thursday 19 July at Abbeydale Sports Club. 20mph areas remain on the agenda as part of the City Wide considerations of the Council. 

iv.  A meeting is to be held on 28 June to determine the purpose of SPACE and what activities it should undertake

v. SYPTE: Sheffield Bus Partnership consultation 18 June - 14 July. The only changes proposed to Bradway services involve changes to the other end of the 25 route and a re-routing of the 87 to Archer road, stopping at Sainsbury's, rather than Tesco on Abbeydale Road. New ticketing arrangements for CityWide multi-service and an unlimited one-way ticket are proposed. Details from SYPT information centres, www.sheffieldbuspartnership.co.uk & 01709 51 51 51. 

vi. The Blackstock Road Recycling facility will no longer open on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays. The Opening hours are also restricted to 10.00a.m. -  6.00p.m. so expect long queues.

c. Treasurer.

Grants totalling some £3700 have been received from the Sheffield Town Trust and SW Community Assembly towards the playground improvements, taking the balance over £9000. We are close to having sufficient funds to undertake the resurfacing of the proposed larger area though still need to raise more towards further equipment.   

d. Membership.

Membership renewals were disappointing with overall numbers declining slightly despite new memberships. It was agreed that the Committee should give further consideration to the membership question later in the year. Any changes would have to be endorsed by a General Meeting. 

e. Community Hall.

The application to the Community Assembly for a grant to enable the purchase of a storage shed has been rejected, the available funds being oversubscribed.

4. Planning Issues.

The application relating to 11 Bradway Grange Road was considered and it was agreed that the Secretary should write objecting on environmental grounds as the proposed development was out of keeping with the area.

5. Old School Field.

It was agreed that advice should be sought from the SCC experts regarding the damage to the willow tree.

6. Fun day.

Planning is well in hand.   We still need offers of help, cakes for the cake stall, and raffle prizes.  As the day falls before publication of the next Bugle, publicity will be sought through the notice board, local shops, the school and the Sheffield Telegraph and Star.

7. Bradway Bugle.

The revised distribution arrangements had worked well. The next edition is due out 22 August.

8. Open Meeting.

John Kirkman has agreed to give a talk on Bradway Garden Birds, with time for discussion of matters of concern to Bradway residents e.g. HGVs, 20mph areas, parking, environmental issues.

9. Ward Forum. 

A Ward Forum meeting has been convened for Monday 2 July, 7.00pm – 9.00pm. Totley Primary School Sunnyvale Road. The agenda includes HGV preferred routes, 20 mph zones, enviro crime and the D&T Park and Ride. 

10. Other Business. 

 BAG has been asked to give publicity to the Friends of Bradway School initiative to raise £5000 towards installing solar panels supplementing funding already provided from the School budget. The membership will be informed and we will provide publicity for the initiative at the Fun day.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.30 pm. 

